
The Sale Day Medication Alert is a repository feature designed to streamline the process of disclosing medications given to sale
horses after 6 p.m. on the day before they sell. This Asteris feature allows veterinarians to submit a Veterinary Certificate
directly through a user friendly drag-and-drop interface.

Sale Day
Medication Alert
Policy in Effect July 1, 2024

For questions regarding the medication policy, please reach out to Cormac Breathnach (859-552-4345/cormac@keeneland.com) or 
Dr. Stuart Brown (859-321-1000/sbrown@keeneland.com). For questions regarding submitting or viewing the 

medication disclosures, please reach out to Ashley Whalen (awhalen@keeneland.com). 

In the event of a conflict between this alert and the Conditions of Sale, the Conditions of sale shall govern.

Requirement for Disclosure of Medication
Please carefully consult Keeneland’s Conditions of Sale for a complete list of medication rules, with special emphasis on
Condition Thirteenth.

In order to treat a sales horse with a specific veterinary diagnosis, one (1) NSAID (restricted to Phenylbutazone, Flunixin Meglumine
or Ketoprofen) at or below MRD may be administered to the horse after 6pm the day prior to session in which horse is to be sold,
provided that a veterinary certificate disclosing the medication is submitted to Keeneland’s repository by Consignor or Consignor’s
veterinarian.

The certificate must be on veterinarian’s letterhead, and include:
(1) Date, time and route of administration 
(2) Medication and dosage administered 
(3) Specific veterinary diagnosis for which the treatment was prescribed

If the certificate is submitted to the repository within 2 hours and/or 100 catalogued hips of the horse going through the ring,
Keeneland may require it to be announced from the stand. 

ViewingSubmission

A PDF of the veterinary certificate will appear in the
Consignor’s Portal on the entries page, under
“Attachments” (the same location as a Surgery Letter). 

Veterinarians who have viewed the subject horse’s
repository content prior to submission of the veterinary
certificate disclosing medication will receive an email
notification with a subject line reading ‘MEDICATION
ALERT: Notice...’.

The email will include a link to a PDF of the veterinary
certificate that was submitted. 
 
Horses that test positive for an NSAID due to a
disclosed administration are not subject to return.

To submit a veterinary certificate disclosing medication,
identify the horse in the Asteris Community portal and
locate the Sale Day Medication Alert box. Drag-and-
Drop the veterinary certificate to this box, or click
browse to find and upload the PDF. 


